

# CYNGOR CYMUNED GORS-LAS COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Notes of meeting of the Sub Committee, Gorslas Ward Members and Representatives of  
Gorslas C.P. Governing Body at Gorslas C.P. School on Thursday 14.07.22 at 18:00hrs.

## 1.0 Record of those Present/Apologies

- Representing the Governing Body: Beverly Owen, Headteacher, Angharad Price, Deputy Headteacher, Mathew Jenkins, School Governor
- Representing Gorslas Community Council: Cllrs: Nia Lewis, Linda Williams, Nick Beckett Simon Martin, Andrew King, Melody Gronow, Elinor Goldsmith and Llew Thomas, Clerk to the Council.

## 2.0 General.

- Mrs Owen welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for their attendance.
- .If it was acceptable to all the meeting the meeting would not deal with the detail of an agreement but clarify the broader parameters of what each party wanted and expected from the agreement.

## 3.0 Discussion.

- The Governing Body representatives outlined the expected timetable for transferring to the new site.
- Whilst the building was proceeding apace there were practical issues related to building management which hindered the Governing Body's ability to progress that element of the management agreement.
- The physical transfer and relocation of pupils, staff and resources to the new building was also a priority for the school and Governing Body.
- It was expected that these issues would not be resolved until the end of the Autumn Term, 2022.
- The Community Council representatives appreciated the issues the school was facing and provided clarification on the aims and objectives of the Community Council seeking the arrangement.
- The park land had been donated to allow the new school to be built. The decision had not been universally popular due to the loss of a much valued community resource being lost. .
- The aim was to redress the balance by providing a mechanism for allowing the community to access certain facilities within the new school. The Council was therefore seeking an agreement to include.:
  - (i) Use of the MUGA and grassed football area for the community when not in use by the school and when practical to do so. The Community Council to be responsible for the arrangements.
  - (ii) The use of community facilities within the school on a set number of days a year by approved and agreed local institutions including the Community Council and be included in the agreement.
  - (iii) The use of the Office accommodation provided for the Community Council to be included within the management agreement.
- Further discussion took place on a range of practical issues related to the issue.
- **Decided:**
  - (i) Both parties were committed to making the community facilities available to the public.
  - (ii) For practical reasons to recommend that any agreement be implemented from 01.04.23.
  - (iii) That such meetings as necessary be held to finalise an agreement by Christmas,2022.

## 4.0 Closure of Meeting.

- Mrs Owen and Cllr Nia Lewis thanked everyone for their attendance and positive contribution.
- There being no further business the meeting closed at 19:30hrs.